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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF MEXICO ADVISING THAT ITS GOVERNMENT HAS DECIDED TO MAINTAIN THE CANDIDACY OF SECRETARY OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS, DR. LUIS ERNESTO DERBEZ BAUTISTA, FOR THE POSITION OF SECRETARY GENERAL OF THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
OAS-00904
Washington, D.C., April 19, 2005
Excellency:

I have the honor to address Your Excellency in your capacity as President of the thirtieth special session of the General Assembly of the Organization of American States, which began on April 11, 2005, in Washington, D.C., for the purpose of electing the Secretary General of the Organization.

The outcome on April 11, 2005 confirmed support for Mexico’s candidacy in all subregions in the Hemisphere.  The diversity of the vote for Mexico’s Secretary of Foreign Affairs, Dr. Luis Ernesto Derbez, makes it easier for the OAS to work as a unified body in the search for a balanced agenda that includes the defense of democracy and of human rights, promotes multidimensional security, and facilitates actions in support of social and economic development in all the countries of the region.

At a time when dialogue and cooperation must be the hallmarks of a new era of hemispheric relations, the Government of Mexico is sure that Chancellor Derbez will contribute a comprehensive vision of objectives and well coordinated actions to achieve them. Enhancing welfare and consolidating democracy for the peoples of the Americas must be the priorities of an Organization strengthened by the commitment of all its members.

The OAS has to overcome new challenges and meet targets that were previously postponed. The new Secretary General of the OAS must possess international experience and political expertise. Dr. Derbez has been Secretary of the Economy and Secretary of Foreign Affairs of Mexico. He has worked in the World Bank and other financial institutions and has had an extensive academic career.

Pursuant to Article 74 of the Rules of Procedure of the General Assembly of the Organization, I wish to advise you that the Government of Mexico reiterates the candidacy of Secretary of Foreign Affairs, Dr. Luis Ernesto Derbez Bautista, for the position of Secretary General of the OAS.
His Excellency
Dr. Samuel Lewis Navarro
First Vice President of Panama and
Minister of Foreign Affairs.
cc. General Secretariat of the Organization of American States. For its information.
     Chair of the Permanent Council. For his information.

I would be grateful if you could kindly have this decision communicated to the member states of the Organization.

Accept, Excellency, renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

Ambassador Jorge Chen Charpentier
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